
regon 
Kate Brown, Governor 

May 29, 2018 

CERTIFIED MAIL: 7016 2140 0000 2409 5823 

Scouter's Mountain LLC 
c/o Scott Miller, Registered Agent 
602 NW Culpepper Ter. 
Portland, OR 97210 

Re: Notice of Civil Penalty Assessment and Order 
Case No. WQ/SW-NWR-2017-192 

Department of Environmental Quality 

Office of Compliance and Enforcement 

700 NE Multnomah Street, Suite 600 

Portland, OR 97232-4100 

(503) 229-5696

FAX (503) 229-5100 

This letter is to inform you that the Oregon Department of Environmental Quality (DEQ) has 
issued you a total civil penalty of $54,497 for discharging turbidity and sedimentation into 
waters of the state that caused the formation of appreciable bottom deposits and violating 
conditions of the National Pollutant Discharge Elimination System General Permit number 1200-
C (the "Permit") issued at the Scouter's Mountain development site in Happy Valley, Oregon. 

DEQ issued this penalty because the Permit requires that registrants implement and maintain 
sufficient erosion and sediment controls and best management practices to prevent the discharge 
of sediment from the site and into waters of the state. During construction you violated multiple 
conditions of the permit and the resulting conditions at the site violate state water quality 
standards. While DEQ appreciates that you have taken some efforts to conect the permit 
violations by implementing additional erosion and sediment controls, the impacts to the waters of 
the state remain. Schedule F, section A3 of the Permit imposes a duty to mitigate and correct any 
adverse impact on the environment resulting from noncompliance with the Permit upon DEQ 
request. Included in Section IV is an order requiring you to restore the waters of the state at the 
Site to their pre-project condition and that prior to doing so you submit a restoration plan and 
timeline to DEQ for approval. 

If you wish to appeal this matter, DEQ must receive a request for a hearing within 20 calendar 
days from your receipt of this letter. The hearing request must be in writing. Send your request to 
DEQ Office of Compliance and Enforcement: 

· Via mail - 700 NE Multnomah Street, Suite 600, Portland, Oregon 97232
Via email-DEQappeals@deq.state.or.us
Via fax - 503-229-5100

Once DEQ receives your request, we will arrange to meet with you to discuss this matter. If 
DEQ does not receive a timely written hearing request, the penalty will become due. 
Alternatively, you can pay the penalty by sending a check or money order to the above address. 


































